
BIG CHANGES COMING TO WADSWORTH BLVD. &  
ACCESS TO HOLY CROSS 

 
Over the past several months, you may have notices new paving on the west side of 

Wadsworth between 44th and 48th Avenues. This temporary asphalt pavement is in place to 
accommodate necessary shifts in traffic flow during the phased reconstruction of Wadsworth. 

Starting the week of April 24, all Wadsworth traffic will shift to the west onto the 
temporary pavement while major construction activity is underway on the new northbound 
lanes. This northbound construction phase will take approximately one year.  

With this shift of traffic, the southbound Wadsworth left turn at 45th Place                 
(North side of Holy Cross) will permanently close and the southbound left turn at 45th Avenue 
(South side of Holy Cross) will close until all construction is completed in summer 2024.  

For those using southbound Wadsworth, proceed past Holy Cross and turn left at  
44th Avenue; then left at Vance Street; and then left at 45th Avenue to Holy Cross.  
 

 
 


